## **SCROLLS AND BADGES**

When considering awarding a scroll and/or badge to mark long membership of MU the following guidelines should be noted:

- 1. Before long service awards are given there should be reasonable evidence of continuing involvement in and support for MU, taking in to account circumstances such as working, no branch nearby, moving frequently, incapacity and maintaining financial membership while unable to attend meetings.
- 2. Long service awards are for service as admitted members of Mothers' Union.
- Scrolls/Certificates, produced by MU Australia Publication
  Department, may be awarded for membership of 10, 20, 30, 40
  and subsequent years.
- 4. Badges are only awarded for 25, 50, 60 and 70 years.
- 5. Scrolls and 25 year badges are normally awarded by the branch.
- 6. Awards for 50 years or more should be approved by the Diocesan President after application from the branch concerned.
- 7. In special circumstances the Diocesan President may award badges or scrolls posthumously.

If there is uncertainty about eligibility the Diocesan President should make the final decision.

The fifty years membership award will normally be presented by the Diocesan President or a member of the Diocesan Executive at either a diocesan, area/deanery/region, or branch function.

In recommending these guidelines the Council emphasises the need for flexibility and understanding of special circumstances.

## **SCROLLS AND BADGES**

When considering awarding a scroll and/or badge to mark long membership of MU the following guidelines should be noted:

- 1. Before long service awards are given there should be reasonable evidence of continuing involvement in and support for MU, taking in to account circumstances such as working, no branch nearby, moving frequently, incapacity and maintaining financial membership while unable to attend meetings.
- 2. Long service awards are for service as admitted members of Mothers' Union.
- 3. Scrolls/Certificates, produced by MU Australia Publication Department, may be awarded for membership of 10, 20, 30, 40 and subsequent years.
- 4. Badges are only awarded for 25, 50, 60 and 70 years.
- 5. Scrolls and 25 year badges are normally awarded by the branch.
- 6. Awards for 50 years or more should be approved by the Diocesan President after application from the branch concerned.
- 7. In special circumstances the Diocesan President may award badges or scrolls posthumously.

If there is uncertainty about eligibility the Diocesan President should make the final decision.

The fifty years membership award will normally be presented by the Diocesan President or a member of the Diocesan Executive at either a diocesan, area/deanery/region, or branch function.

In recommending these guidelines the Council emphasises the need for flexibility and understanding of special circumstances.